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It is true that there are several cylinders in use which do not fulfil the requirements and therefore do not meet the safety standards of the ADR. If we deviate from these safety standards there must be a compensation.

Under justification in document INF.15, it is mentioned that these cylinders are manufactured to exacting standards. But in reality, they are manufactured to factory standards and afterwards approved by a national authority. Therefore, the standards and with it the safety of these cylinders differ from one country to another. The same problem arises with testing and inspection as different countries have different inspection periods and different requirements for the inspections.


Remedies to these problems may bring additional requirements to the proposed 6xx, e.g.:

· With the exemptions mentioned in (c), (d), (e) the design, manufacturing and testing has to be in accordance with a standard accepted by the ADR or a technical code recognized by the competent authority (ADR).

· Add to 2, letter f: 

 “The test pressure shall not be less than 30bar”.

-
Add to 2, letter f: 


“If relief devices are used with a set pressure above 30 bar, the test pressure has to be at least the set pressure”.

· Add to 2, letter g:


”The cylinder has to be carried fixed in the basket or in an additional safety device.”

· Periodic inspection has to be carried out every 2 years by a body approved by the competent authority according to the ADR.


We propose to add these additional aspects to the recommendation in paper 15 or to discuss the whole matter in a working group without being pressed for time.
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